
 
 
 

     M. C. 10 (2007) 1 
 2 
 3 
 4 
IN THE MATTER OF the Motor Carrier Act  5 
Chapter M-19, RSNL 1990 as amended (the “Act”), and  6 
its subordinate regulations; 7 
 8 
                  AND 9 
 10 
IN THE MATTER OF the application of  11 
Ryan’s Ambulance Service Ltd. (the “Applicant”) 12 
for approval of a Motor Carrier Certificate. 13 
 14 
 15 
 16 
WHEREAS on October 12, 2007 the Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities (the “Board”) received an 17 
application from the Applicant, completed in accordance with the said Act and Regulations, for approval of a 18 
Motor Carrier Certificate to provide the following service:  19 
 20 

IRREGULAR ROUTE SPECIALITY AMBULANCE SERVICE for the transportation of 21 
persons requiring medical attention or under medical care upon the request of a medical doctor 22 
or registered nurse from Trepassey, St. Shotts, St. Vincent’s – St. Stephen’s – Peter’s River, 23 
Biscay Bay, Cape Pine, Portugal Cove South, Cape Race and Long Beach to any hospital, 24 
nursing home, first aid station, or home for senior citizens within the province of 25 
Newfoundland and Labrador, and upon the specific request of a medical doctor, registered 26 
nurse or a police officer between any two points in Newfoundland and Labrador; 27 

 28 
and1 29 
 30 

WHEREAS after public notice, the Board received objections to the granting of the application from 31 
Eastern Health and from Don Gibbons Ltd.; and 32 
 33 

WHEREAS the Board finds that a presumptive case against the granting of the application of the 34 
Applicant has not been made, a public hearing is not necessary, and that the Applicant has met the 35 
requirements of the Act and Regulations. 36 
 37 
IT IS THERFORE ORDERED THAT: 38 
 39 
1. The application of Ryan’s Ambulance Service Ltd. is approved. 40 



 
 
 

DATED at St. John's, Newfoundland and Labrador, this 20th day of December 2007. 
 
 
 
 

 
     
Robert Noseworthy 
Chairperson & Chief Executive Officer 
 
 
 
 
  
Darlene Whalen, P.Eng. 
Vice-Chairperson 
 
 
 
 
 

     
G. Cheryl Blundon, 
Board Secretary  
 
 


